
• A policy option from a recent American Enterprise Institute report proposed to 
eliminate the municipal bond tax-exemption, and the report calls into question 
the efficiency of the tax-exemption. 

• This criticism is a reminder to the public finance community about the priority of 
educating D.C. lawmakers about the importance and effectiveness the current tax-
exemption provides nationwide.

Ongoing Debate About Tax Policy
The ongoing debate about tax policy continues as lawmakers consider the future of 
the 2017 Tax Cuts and Jobs Act (TCJA). The American Enterprise Institute proposed to 
eliminate the municipal bond tax-exemption in a report titled Making the Tax Cuts and 
Jobs Act Permanent: Two Revenue-Neutral, Pro-Growth Options for Tax Reform dated 
Monday, March 25. 

The analysis offers two major policy options and Option 2 is not only paid for (in part) 
by the complete elimination of the municipal bond tax-exemption, but the analysis also 
finds, “The current exemption for municipal bonds provides an inefficient subsidy for 
state and local government infrastructure projects.”

This is not the first and it will not likely be the last time a tax reform proposal includes a 
tax policy change that could impact the municipal bond tax-exemption. This threat will 
likely increase in coming years as more analysis considering deficit reduction measures 
and other policy specifics like this one which is arguing the in support of maintaining 
policy from the TCJA. 

Back in August of last year in our call-to-action Save the Tax-Exemption, A Call to Action 
for U.S. Public Finance we indicated the risk to the potential elimination of the tax-
exemption was heightened. We want to reiterate two important points we wrote last 
year. One, this remains a potential policy threat for investors to monitor. Second, the 
public finance community should escalate support for tax-exempt bonds by educating 
(or continuing to) and informing D.C. lawmakers now, even though we may experience 
a federal budget cycle or two and a Presidential election before the true threat is 
imminent.
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